
Project Update: September 2015 
 
The Bee Project and restoration of Magombera Forest are well proceed.  Bees have started 
entering in the beehives. The area seem to have a good number of bees. Most of trees 
planted in Magombera forest for restoration initiatives are also growing well. About 70% of 
planted trees are in good condition. We took the measurement on the trees height to 
identify the changes from time to time. It shows there is significant changes in growth. 
 

 
Left: Beehive prepared by community members. Right: Some of prepared beehives ready for 
beekeeping 
 

 
Left: A well growing restored tree. Right: One of project team members measuring the size 
of restored tree. 
 


